
1 

 

 

 

Forth Sight 
Issue No. 31  

September 2018  

¶ Forum News  

 

¶ The Edinburgh Shoreline  

 

¶ British Divers Marine Life  

Rescue  

 

¶ Cutting Litter, Creating  

Compost with Fidra  

 

¶ The Inner Forth Landscape  

Initiative  

 

¶ Scottish Fisheries Museum  

 

¶ St Abbs and Eyemouth  

Voluntary Marine Reserve  

 

¶ Forth and Tay Estuary Fora  

Annual Conference  



2 

 

 Welcome From The Chair,  
Ruth Briggs  

 

Thank you for having me! In my final Chair intro please allow me to indulge in a little look back, a little 
commentary, and a little look forward. 
 
Iôve been involved with Forum since its early days. I became a director in 2002 and was appointed its 
independent chair in 2008. Itôs now time for a change, for the Forum to have the benefit of new lead-
ership at board level, and for me to contribute more to grass roots support and activities.   
 
Itôs been a good 10 years! Our Forum, supported by the Scottish Government, has always been a key 
member of the suite of local partnerships established over 20 years ago to bring together all those 
with interests in the use, management and care of the internationally important Scottish firths. Viewing 
the Firth of Forth as a single entity, the last decade has seen us build on the Forumôs early strategy 
and flagship projects through enhanced communications, more events and topic-led workshops, sig-
nificant reviews and sharing of knowledge about development plans and potential conflicts of interest. 
We have contributed to the preparation of wider marine and coastal management measures as well 
as facilitated local actions and discussions.  
 
In recent, and arguably too many, years we have also sought to help the Scottish Government, 
through Marine Scotland, in delivery of the Marine Planning Partnership proposed in the Marine 
(Scotland) Act 2010. We welcomed the National Marine Plan. Personally, I hoped that by now it might 
have been possible for the Forth & Tay Scottish Marine Region (which actually extends some consid-
erable distance both north and south of those Firths) to be clearly defined and meaningful, and for our 
Forumôs role within it to be confirmed. The options are all on the table and should be progressed.  We 
enjoy ever closer links with our neighbour the Tay Estuary Forum. Come to the conference for more 
on this.   
 
So to look forward. Most importantly the Forum must continue be just that, to act as a forum and pro-
mote the best possible communications between our partners and members in respect of the needs 
and interests of the Forth. Our Management Group meetings (of official bodies), our topic workshops, 
member events, conferences, newsletter, online presence and support of local initiatives are key to 
this.  Projects such as a proposed resource mapping and strategic óState of the Coastô study currently 
under discussion and which would underpin the rationale for a Scottish Marine Region and associated 
Regional Marine Plan should, funds permitting, proceed. The Forum must acquire more certainty of its 
future role in the statutory context. Continued funding from Marine Scotland and other member bodies 
is vital.  With all this we will be able to look forward with confidence and know that the Forth and all 
about it is being sustained. 
 
In my role as chair I work most closely with our staff, Chris and Sharon; our directors: Ian, Derek, Iain, 
Tom and Ian and with our Management Group members (you know who you are!). Itôs been great! I 
remain in touch and in support. 

 

 

 

Management Group: City of Edinburgh Council Julie Dewar & Ken Tippen (Planning), The Crown Estate Paul 

Bancks, Fife Council Johanna Willi (Biodiversity), Forth Estuary Forum Christopher Cutts, Forth Ports Ltd Derek 

McGlashan & Gary OôBrien, RSPB David Anderson, RYA Scotland Graham Russell, Scottish Natural Heritage 

Malcolm Fraser, Scottish Power Lisa Moir, Marine Scotland Ian Black, Scottish Coastal Forum Rhona Fairgrieve 

& Isobel Glasgow. 

Directors: Ruth Briggs Chair, Derek McGlashan, Iain Rennick, Ian Howarth, Ian Angus, Tom Brock. 
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For more information please contact: 

 

Forth Estuary Forum, Baltic Building, 
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www.forthestuaryforum.co.uk 

@forthestuary (twitter) 
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represent those of the authors and 
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óForth Sightô view 

 Forum Manager, Christopher Cutts  

W 
elcome to our latest issue of ôForthsightô.  
 
 
 

 
In keeping with the theme of our upcoming joint conference with the Tay 
Estuary Forum on community approaches to marine planning, this issue 
concentrates on voluntary initiatives and engagement up and down the 
Forth and into the Borders. The projects in the following pages would not 
have been so successful without all the man-hours put in by volunteers, 
whether they are e.g. large scale projects like the Inner Forth Landscape 
Initiative and the Voluntary Marine Reserve, or enabling community com-
posting or finding crew for the Reaper. It is this enormous resource of com-
munity interest and action which will help inform statutory regional marine 
planning in the future. 
 
Speaking of selfless voluntary dedication, this will be the last Forum news-
letter with Ruth Briggs as chair. Ruth became chair at the end of 2008, 
shortly before my first stint as Forum Manger, so has managed myself, our 
administrator and the Forum for an entire decade with all the challenges that 
has brought. I would like to thank her now on behalf of the whole Forum 
membership for her dedication and hard work. Ruth will continue as a direc-
tor, so hasnôt escaped completely! We are currently advertising for a new 
chair. 
 
As mentioned above, our next joint annual conference is on 28th September 
at the National Museum of Scotland, Lothian St., Edinburgh with a theme of 
ócommunity approaches to coastal and marine planningô, so I do encourage 
you to attend what will be very interesting day; details for booking are avail-
able on our website. 
 
As ever, we will keep you informed of issues and upcoming events through 
our twitter feed @forthestuary, our website, Facebook page, eNews Bulle-
tins, workshops, conferences and this newsletter. 
 
Best wishes to everyone with an interest in the Forth. 
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The Edinburgh Shoreline  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Since the first humans arrived and discarded their empty seashells around Cramond nearly 
10,000 years ago, people have lived beside the Forth and made their living from it. In the 
last two centuries we have reshaped the land almost beyond recognition to meet the needs 
of people and industry. We have fished the estuary dry and used it as a dump for our waste. 
Nature is squeezed into an ever narrower strip between engineered sea defences and new 
developments. If you explore the shoreline for yourself natureôs capacity to survive is appar-
ent with some good rock pooling, exceptional wading bird communities feeding on the mud-
flats and plants reclaiming derelict ground now full of bees and butterflies. Streets and build-
ings reflect Edinburghôs rich maritime past. Much has been lost - like the huge Forth oyster 
beds - but wildlife does have a capacity to exploit new environments and survive in the re-
maining wilder areas. In the context of climate change and potential sea level rise and in-
tense development pressure now is the time to create a Shoreline which the capital city can 
be proud of. Schools, community groups and individuals who care about the local environ-
ment and heritage are being invited to explore and regenerate natural habitats along Edin-
burghôs 27km coastline from Port Edgar to Joppa. Here are some examples of community 
engagement so far: 

 

Knit the Shoreline  
 
Volunteers have been creating a textile tribute to Edinburgh's shoreline working with textile 
artist Madeleine Shepherd who is leading the project, sharing her design and technical skills 
with school and community groups and at public workshops. She has helped a range of 
people to develop new skills and discover coastal wildlife while having fun knitting fish and 
seaweeds, felting crabs and seabirds, crocheting shrimps and sea anemones and lots 
more, all of which will be displayed at the exhibition. 
 
Habitat restoration  
 
Working with the RBGE local volunteers have come up with a plan for habitat enhancement 
along the section of the Shoreline between Portobello and Seafield. This will include chang-
ing management of amenity grassland, planting of coastal plug plants including kidney 
vetch, thrift, birdsfoot trefoil, sea scurvy grass, sea campion and other salt tolerant species 
grown at the Granton Hub wildflower nursery, establishing areas of coastal scrub and creat-
ing a bee bank. Local enthusiasts are working on these projects with local businesses. 
 
Invasive species  
 
Japanese rose Rosa rugosa is spreading across extensive areas of coastal grassland at 
Cramond. Working in partnership with the City of Edinburgh Council Forestry and Natural 
Heritage team we are creating three trial areas to compare the success of vegetation rein-
statement after removal of Rosa rugosa ï one which will be planted up with native coastal 
species including sand sedge Carex arenaria and a whole range of plant species suited to 
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the locality, one which will be seeded with a coastal seed mix and one which will be left. Re-
sults will be compared to inform a best practice strategy.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Exploring mudflats  
 
Working with Dr Alastair Lyndon from Heriot Watt University, a group of volunteers sieved 
the intertidal mud and counted lug worm casts in quadrats at Cramond to the east and west 
of the walkway to find out what species live there and in what abundance. We discovered a 
huge array of life including edible cockles Cerastoderma edule, mud shrimps Corophium 
volutator, lugworms Arenicola marina and cat worms Nephtys species. One of the volun-
teers said óthis is the best fun Iôve ever had in my walking bootsô.  
 
Local improvements  
 
Members of the Portobello and Seafield Communities are in the process of creating a mural 
to celebrate their local shoreline, landscape, ecology and culture on the 80ft long currently 
vandalised wall of the Edinburgh Dog & Cat Home beside Portobello Promenade. Studio 
N_NAME have been leading consultations in conjunction with the Home to decide what 
messages and images people most strongly want to convey about their shoreline to people 
walking along the promenade. The mural is partly funded by The Shoreline project. 
 
A whole range of other events are planned so if you would like to be kept in touch please 
contact Charlotte Johnson ï Shoreline Project Manager: 
cjohnson@rbge.org.uk 
 
Please come along to the exhibition running now until 23 rd September 2018  
 
The Shoreline project is supported by the Heritage Lottery Fund and the Green Infrastruc-
ture Community Engagement Fund, administered by Scottish Natural Heritage on behalf of 
the Scottish Government. 
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